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SUMMER 2018  
PAID INTERNSHIPS

PHOTO CONTEST

TAF UPDATE

LEARN TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 
Help coordinate Culture Camps, support 
administrative work or assist businesses. 

See more...page 4

Send us your best photos and get 
featured in newsletters and calendars! 
Multiple categories including best 
Bentwood hat photos. 

See more...page 11

Samantha Mack recently received the 
prestigious US Rhodes Scholarship! 
Congratulate her and many other worthy 
graduates in the Aleut Foundation Update. 

See more...page 9

CA SHAREHOLDERS MEETING

View photos of the recent San Diego 

Shareholders meeting

Page 2

Darlene VanDamme and TAC Chairman
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Sharon Guenther Lind, Chairman

C H A I R  R E P O R T

Aang Shareholders:

Your board of directors has had a very 
productive and a very busy spring. 
The board held their annual planning 
session in San Diego this year and 
we were very pleased to see such a 
wonderful turnout by our shareholders.

You will find our board directives 
highlights within this newsletter. There 
are a few key items that I would like to point out to shareholders. As you are 
aware, the board has promoted Thomas Mack to the role of President/CEO 
of your corporation. This decision aligned with our now amended bylaws 
which say the top position at the Aleut Corporation shall be held by a voting 
shareholder of TAC or a descendant of a voting shareholder. This bylaw 
change was made official at the planning meeting in San Diego. Your board 
is committed to “growing our own” and we believe this change in our bylaws 
solidifies that commitment.

Some other items of note are, of course, your dividend amount ($10 a share) 
and your Elder’s distribution amount ($1,000). The board approved the 
highest Elder benefit in the history of our corporation. I should also note, 
we believe the Aleut Corporation has the youngest age requirement for our 
Elder’s benefit at 60 years of age to receive distributions. 

Another notable item is that at this meeting our annual budget was approved. 
The board worked with our subsidiaries reviewing and approving revenue 
projections and capital expenditures. This year we also made increases in 
contributions to our scholarship program through The Aleut Foundation 
and to the Aleutian Pribilof Islands Association’s (APIA) Aleut language 
preservation program. Additionally, the board increased funding to the burial 
assistance program whereby shareholders and descendants receive funding 
to cover funeral costs. We are now providing $3,000 to each applicant in this 
program which is administered by The Aleut Foundation.

Spring is finally arriving in Anchorage, Alaska and it is truly a welcome sight 
this year! We now have over 13 hours of sunlight and we look forward to the 
summer’s midnight sun. On behalf of your board of directors I would like to 
wish you all a wonderful spring.

Sharon Guenther Lind 
Chairman of the Board

It is hard to believe another year has 
flown by. This past year, the Aleut 
Corporation has continued to focus on 
our mission to maximize dividends and 
opportunities for our shareholders. We 
recently completed our strategic planning 
meeting with the Board of Directors. 
During this planning meeting, each of our 
seven subsidiaries presented information 
to the Board including their revenue, 
operating income and growth strategies. 
Each of our subsidiaries worked very hard 
to meet strong goals set at the beginning 
of FY18 which ended on March 31, 2018. 

The main reason for the growth this 
year is due to an increase in subsidiary 
operations which drove up revenues, 
and increases in our natural resource 
income and investment earnings. The 
audited financial information for FY18 will 
be in the annual report provided to all 
shareholders at the end of August. I am 
very proud of the work our subsidiaries 
do each day, so we can meet the Board’s 
goals and the Aleut Corporation’s mission.

Thomas Mack, President/CEO

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  P R E S I D E N T / C E O

It was wonderful to see so many  
people at our shareholder meeting in 
San Diego. We had shareholders from 
California, Washington, Nevada, Arizona, 
Texas and Alaska in attendance. I look 
forward to connecting with shareholders 
and descendants throughout this year 
through TAC Talks, Village Visits, and 
at our annual picnic and our annual 
shareholder meeting in October.

This year the Board of Directors declared 
a $10.00 per share dividend payable in July 
2018. This is a 67% increase from last year. 
The Board also declared a $1000 Elder’s 
benefit to be paid this coming October 
to all voting shareholders 60 years and 
older as of March 31, 2018. Cumulative 
dividends declared since incorporation to 
date is roughly $45.8M. So, a shareholder 
from inception to date would have received 
about $119.60/share as of today. If you had 
100 shares from inception to date, 
you would have received $11,960 in 
regular dividends.

Our subsidiary companies are stabilized 
and in a good financial position, and the 
Board of Directors has adopted a financial 
goal of $250M in revenue and $25M in 
profit by 2022. We will grow organically 
and through future acquisitions to meet 
these financial goals. We are on our way 
to having a strong financial year for FY19 
building on our successes from this past 
year.

Wishing you all a wonderful spring! 

 
Thomas Mack, President/CEO

VILLAGE VISIT  
SCHEDULE

JULY 24-29 

Sand Point

Nelson Lagoon

False Pass

King Cove

Akutan

Unalaska

St. George

St. Paul

Atka

Nikolski

* �Exact dates will be posted  

in these communities and on  

the Aleut Corporation  

Facebook page.

•	 Directed the Shareholder Affairs 
Committee to review Personnel Policy 701.4 
Shareholder Hire Preference Program.

•	 Approved the 2018 Annual Meeting 
theme, “Navigating the Current”, Annual 
Meeting Rules and TAC Shareholder 
Affairs Calendar. Also approved the 
location for the 2019 Annual meeting at 
the Egan Convention Center. 

•	 Approved revisions to the Board Policies: 
housekeeping items on title changes, namely 
the change of the combined President/CEO 
position. Also made a significant change to 
Board policy’s 203.3 and 203.7: the exclusion 
of hire of any TAC board member at TAC or 
any TAC subsidiary.

•	 Directed the Policy Committee to review 
Policy on Corporate Line of Authority.

•	 Approved Bylaw changes: changing the 
meeting notice time requirement for the 
board for notice of special meetings from 
72 hours to 24 hours. Also changed the 
bylaws to reflect the new direction for TAC 
leadership - stating that President/CEO shall 
be a Voting Shareholder or a descendant.

•	 Approved a 2018 Shareholder Dividend 
for $10 a share to be paid in July 2018 and 
an Elders Distribution of $1,000 to be 
paid in October 2018. 

•	 Approved a donation to fund APIA’s 
Culture Heritage Partnership Program 
$25,000 each year for 4 years.

•	 Approved the FY19 TAC budget.

•	 Approved a Corporate Compensation 
Philosophy and a Performance Based 
Incentive Program.

•	 Directed the Policy Committee to explore 
different programs for advisory board 
member seats.

•	 Directed Management to do a SWOT 
analysis on our fuel operations in Cold Bay. 

•	 Directed Management to work with the 
Lands Committee to review the 
plan/recommendations provided by our 
subsidiary ARS regarding the Bayshore 
housing on Adak.

KEY BOARD ACTIONS

Sharon Lind, Chairman 

Jenifer Nelson, Vice Chair 

Dick Jacobsen, Vice President

Debra Mack, Secretary/Treasurer

Tara Bourdukofsky, Director

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Gary Ferguson II, Director

Stanley Mack, Director

Debi Schmit, Director

Vincent Tutiakoff Sr, Director
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TAC IN BUSINESS: 

COMPANY:  
Patrick Mechanical LLC 
(PMI)

EMPLOYEES: 30 to 60

LOCATION: Fairbanks

SERVICES: 
Construction and 
maintenance of 
mechanical systems 
– plumbing, heating, 
ventilation and 
controls – for major 
institutional and 
industrial facilities in Interior Alaska. 

ONE OF OUR PROJECTS: Construction of the 
University of Alaska Fairbanks (UAF) Combined Heat 
and Power Plant (CHPP) was started in 2016 and is 
nearly complete. This plant will provide heat and power 
to the entire UAF campus. Our staff assisted with the 
design and construction from start to finish, through 
hot summers and very cold winters.

COOL FACT: Did you know Mel Weeks started working 
for PMI in 1996 as an Apprentice Plumber & Pipefitter? 
In 2013, he was promoted to Project Manager and by 
the end of 2014 he was promoted to President. Many 
of the PMI Project Managers earned their wings in the 
field, bringing hands-on experience to the office and 
contributing to PMI’s success over the years. 

Did you also know that the purchase of PMI has 
produced the highest rate of return of any investment 
ever made by the Aleut Corporation? Since 2011, PMI 
has produced an internal rate of return of 40% and 
transferred millions to the TAC coffers.

PATRICK MECHANICAL LLC 
ALASKA NATIVE CORPORATION  
SMALL DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS

Lisa is a life-long Alaskan and 
CIRI descendent belonging to the 
Kenaitze Indian Tribe, born at the 
Alaska Native Medical Center in Anchorage and raised 
in Fairbanks. Some of her fondest memories growing up 
are of hunting, fishing and camping with her family. Lisa 
attended the University of Alaska Anchorage, graduating 
with a Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education in 1991 
and a Master’s in Administration in 1998. She taught in both 
the Anchorage School District and Fairbanks North Star 
Borough School Districts for 19 years before working as an 
administrator in the Anchorage School District for 8 years. 
As an administrator, she oversaw all operations at the 
largest elementary school in the state. Lisa and her husband 
James have two boys, 19-year old Jared and 16-year old 
Caleb. She is excited to join the Aleut team.

Monica James is Yupik Eskimo 
originally from the Yukon River 
village of Alakanuk and grew up in 
Bethel. She was a commercial fish buyer on the Kuskokwim 
River, earned a bachelor’s degree in accounting at the 
University of Alaska, and for the last seven years has served 
in multiple roles at the Calista Corporation, including her 
most recent position as the Chief Operating Officer. Prior 
to this role, she was Yulista Holding LLC’s (YHL) President 
for three years, overseeing multiple subsidiaries providing 
services as Federal Contractors. In addition to her 
experience at Calista Corporation, Monica served as the 
Vice President of Business Operations and Administration 
for Alaska Aerospace, which owns and operates the 
Pacific Spaceport Complex serving both commercial and 
military suborbital and orbital launch vehicles. Monica is 
enthusiastic about joining the Aleut team.

monica james 
CHIEF OPERATING  
OFFICER

lisa huffman 
CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE  
OFFICER

SAN DIEGO  
SHAREHOLDER MEETING 
MARCH 17, 2018

Robert Snigaroff, Thomas Mack and Sharon Lind

Shirley Ellis

Veterans: �Vince Tutiakoff, Bob Berntsen,  
and Elizabeth Zangenberg Thomas Mack, Sandra Leedy and Tamara Solares

PJ Brown

Breana Trobaugh & Kevin Van Leeuwen

Joe Bean JrMary KelsayGale Gardner

Victoria Davis

Jay R Hoff

Welcoming our newest TAC employees
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Randy Philemonof
Elaine Philemonof
Andrew Philemonof
Jennifer Merculief
Natasha Bereskin
Darryl Bereskin
Mark Tetoff

Brittney Yatchmeneff
Savannah Yatchmeneff
Sasha Kozloff
Matrona Kozloff
Faye Pesterkoff
Tina Pesterkoff
Loralee Vaughan

Audrey Biviano
Jennifer Morrison
Natalia Lekanoff
John Camara
Thomas Glenn

WELCOME NEW SHAREHOLDERS

The Aleut Corporation has an escheatment policy which states: In the event that 
a shareholder dies without a will and without heirs, intestacy laws dictate the 
escheatment of their shares. The decision to escheat shares to TAC will result in 
the cancellation of those shares and reduce the number of outstanding shares.

Pre-Escheatment steps include due diligence efforts to include:
(a) �searching shareholder records to determine potential relatives,
(b) �checking any court filings related to the death or related probate proceeding,
(c) �obtaining a birth and death certificate for the deceased and other relevant 

public documents,
(d) �contacting any potential heirs at their last known addresses,
(e) �contacting known friends or acquaintances of the deceased that the company 

believes may possess information concerning potential heirs, and
(f) �publishing a statement in the shareholder newsletter naming the deceased 

and inviting interested parties with information to contact TAC. 

The Aleut Corporation works hard to process the transfer of shares of all 
deceased shareholders accurately and respectfully. On that front, please 
take the time to help us locate information or possible heirs to the following 
deceased shareholders listed with their known date of death: 

Agrippina Borenin	 9/3/1994 
Mekey Edwin Borenin	 9/19/1994 
Joseph George Dushkin	 unknown 
Acelina Glass	 unknown 
Luke Alex Glass	 5/1/1974 
Paul Alex Glass	 1/12/1982 
Steven Mike Hodikoff	 8/3/1995 
William Ray Hubley	 4/26/1989 
Sidney J. Hubley	 4/1/1998 
Daniel Krukoff	 10/14/1981 
Timothy Lestenkof	 9/25/1998 
Katherine Lochbaum	 9/25/1990 

Agnes Louise Middleton	 8/15/1997 
Gary G. Moore	 3/21/1992 
Fred W. Mulkeit	 7/14/1988 
Leona Mildred Pesterkoff	 9/3/1995 
Pomela Dorina Peters	 2/19/1991 
Lauresa Rapin	 7/11/1993 
Alex Sifsof	 unknown 
Maggie Agfie Smith	 11/6/1977 
Bert James Stutsman, Sr.	 6/22/1975 
Vava G. Swetzof	 1/1/1994 
Theresa Delcamen Velazquez	3/1/1994 
Andrew Wilson	 12/26/1941

If you have any information on unsettled estates, please contact the shareholder 
department at 1-800-232-4882.

DID YOU KNOW…
 
Elder Distributions are paid out to voting 
shareholders who have turned 60 years of 
age or older by the end of the fiscal year  
(March 31st) in which that distribution was 
declared. This year the board of directors 
declared a record Elder Distribution of 
$1,000 for each eligible shareholder. This 
year's distribution will take place in October.

The shareholder department has received 
questions about why some shareholders 
receive a check made out to the “Estate of 
(deceased shareholder).  If an Elder passes 
before the payout in October/November, 
the Aleut Corporation is required to pay 
out that Elder distribution to the deceased 
shareholder’s estate.  

TAC’s procedure when a shareholder passes 
before an Elder check is distributed:

· Make check payable to the estate of 
(deceased Elder shareholder) and mail to 
last known address.

· If the check is returned, contact the family 
of deceased shareholder to determine if 
an estate was opened for the deceased 
shareholder.  

· If a legal representative is named, 
send the estate of (deceased Elder 
shareholder) check to the legal 
representative.

· If no estate has been opened, determine 
whether the deceased shareholder had a 
will separate from the stock will

· If no estate has been opened and no 
will exists, the elder distribution will be 
distributed according to their TAC stock 
will or Alaska state laws of intestate 
succession.

If you have any questions, please contact 
the shareholder department for more 
information.

UNSETTLED ESTATES

SHAREHOLDER INFORMATION
SUMMER 2018  
PAID INTERNSHIPS

As the Aleut Corporation looks forward 
to training the next generation of Aleut 
leaders, we are pleased to be partnering with our regional Tribes and Village 
Corporations this summer in providing internship opportunities for those high 
school graduates and/or enrolled college students. Check with your local Tribe 
and/or Village Corporation to see if they will be hosting an intern this summer! 

CORPORATE OFFICE RECEPTIONIST INTERNSHIP OPPORTUNITY 
We are excited to announce a receptionist internship opportunity in our 
corporate office. Please contact our Human Resource Department for more 
information at 907-561-4300.

BAIRD VARIOUS INTERNSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
If you are looking to gain real-world experience in a thriving, global financial 
services firm with an award-winning culture, consider an internship at Baird! 
We have a variety of Summer and year-round intern opportunities available 
in Investment Banking, Private Wealth Management, Equity Research, 
Asset Management, Fixed Income, Sales & Trading, Finance, IT, Operations, 
Compliance, Human Capital, and Marketing & Communications, Risk, and 
Internal Audit. The internship is a minimum of 10 weeks and can extend up to 
2 years dependent on graduation date, workload, and intern performance. We 
generally consider sophomores and juniors for our internship roles.

HOW TO APPLY: Check out internship opportunities at www.BairdCareers.com. 
Roles will  be posted between September and January for summer and 
year-round openings.

The Aleut Corporation Board of Directors consists of nine members. Three 
seats are up for re-election at the 2018 Annual Meeting on October 13. In 
order to hold a position on the board, you must be a voting Aleut Corporation 
shareholder and at least 18 years of age. Each elected director’s term of 
office is three years.

To run for one of the director seats, please call the corporate office or 
stop by to request a nominee packet. The packet requires ten (10) Aleut 
Corporation shareholders’ signatures as part of the nominating petition. 
Candidates are not allowed to use the Aleut Corporation logo for any of 
their campaign material or ask Aleut Corporation staff to obtain signatures 
on the petition. Candidates are also responsible for filing with the State of 
Alaska Banking and Securities department any campaign letters, fliers, or 
postings on social media during their campaign for TAC Board of Directors.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
NOMINATING PACKETS ARE AVAILABLE

NOMINEE  
SUBMISSIONS DEADLINE:  
FRIDAY, JUNE 29, 5 P.M.  
ALASKA STANDARD TIME 

Nomination packets received after the 
deadline will not be included on the 2018 
Aleut Corporation proxy form.

CONDOLENCES 

The board of directors and the staff of the 
Aleut Corporation would like to extend our 
sincere condolences to the families and 
friends of shareholders who have
recently passed away.  Memory Eternal.

Kenneth Berthelsen 72 · Tacoma, WA
Keith Bhear 51 · Tulalip, WA
Alan Bland 66 · San Jacinto, CA
Tanya Bourdukofsky-Long 60, Albany, OR
Glen Brandal Sr. 79 · Port Lions, AK
Darlene Chebetnoy 66 · Brentwood, WA
David Fratis Jr. 70 · St. Paul Island, AK
Gloria Garcia 54 · Prineville, OR
Susie Golley 63 · Eagle River
George Gordaoff 92 · Anchorage, AK
Margie Hall 77 · Antioch, CA
Patricia Hall 82 · Seattle, WA
Ruel Holmberg Sr. 88 · Everett, WA
Gary Johannesen 73 · Gladstone, OR
Simeon Kuzakin 82 · Anchorage, AK
Laurence Ron Merculief 53 · Anchorage, AK
Mattie Osterback 102 · Anchorage, AK
Theodore Sherebernikoff 67 · Unalaska, AK
Francine Schildan 83 · Anchorage, AK
Robert Wagner 66 · Lincoln, NE
John Williams 69 · Lafayette, IN

THE ALEUTIAN CURRENT  |   SPRING 2018 76



Aang! Happy Spring! I love this time of the year because it’s a new season coming 

back to life after a long winter. Don’t get me wrong, it was a great winter and I 

enjoyed the wintertime activities, but now it’s time to welcome spring and begin 

gearing up for the summer programs here at the Foundation. We have been 

busy getting the 2018 Spring Scholarships out and gearing up for both the 2018 

Summer and 2018-2019 Scholarship Applications.

We would like to thank The Aleut Corporation for providing $1.5M to the 

Foundation for this upcoming fiscal year! This generous donation will help 

increase funding for the programs we offer. 

In February, TAF participated in the University of Alaska Anchorage Native 

Student Services Scholarship and Internship Fair at the Student Union. We had 

a great time meeting current and future TAF recipients. Thank you to Hunter 

Johnson, Victoria Treder, and others who stopped by our table! The UAA NSS 

holds this fair each year and hopefully next year we will have high school 

students who live in the area participate and learn about our programs. 

I traveled to San Diego at the beginning of March and 

provided presentations on The Aleut Foundation Programs 

at the Aleut Corporation Shareholder Informational 

Meeting. There were questions with regards to the  

culture programs held in Anchorage and throughout the 

Aleut region. The cultural camp programs are exciting for 

the younger generation to attend because they can learn 

more about their culture and heritage from their elders. 

They learn about the Aleut history, language, arts and 

crafts, dances, etc. This is a wonderful way to preserve and carry on our Aleut 

heritage, culture, and traditions. It was great to see current TAF recipient Laura 

Blankenship at the meeting.

THE ALEUT FOUNDATION UPDATE MARCH 2018
By: Cynthia Lind, Executive Director

We also wish to acknowledge those 
students who made the 2017 Fall 
Chancellor’s and Dean’s List. 

Morgan Bland  
Microbiology 
Colorado State University

Brian Calugan 
Nursing 
University of Alaska Anchorage

Chloe Gardner 
Early Childhood Education  
University of Alaska Anchorage

Richard Griesbaum 
Nursing 
University of Portland

Taylor Helmich 
Speech Pathology 
Southern Illinois  
University - Edwardsville

Svetlana Landt-Ortega 
Fine Arts 
University of Alaska Fairbanks

Shannel Newman 
Nursing 
Hawaii Pacific University

Kelsey Owens 
Studio Arts 
Humboldt State University

Grace Pedersen  
International Business 
University of Alaska Anchorage

CHANCELLOR LIST

DEAN’S LIST

Congratulations to the students who 
achieved a cumulative GPA of 3.50 
or higher at the end of the term!  We 
admire your achievements and we’re 
proud you are working on your goals!!
*If we have forgotten anyone on the 
above lists, we apologize.  Please 
contact the office or email TAF.  
Thank you.

Victoria Treder  
Pre-Major Nursing Science, 
University of Alaska Anchorage

Jessica Harpole  
Global Logistics 
University of Alaska Anchorage

Kallin Spiller  
Psychology 
Seattle University

2017 FALL 
CHANCELLOR’S 
AND DEAN’S LIST Samantha Mack is the daughter of Calvin and 

Frankie Mack originally from King Cove and 
is the first student from the University of 
Alaska to receive the prestigious U.S. Rhodes 
Scholarship.  Samantha received her B.A. magna 
cum laude in 2016, with majors in Political 
Science and English and a minor in Alaska 
Native Studies.  She will receive her M.A. in 
English with an emphasis on Literary Theory 
this May.  Samantha is one of 32 students 
selected for the American Rhodes Scholar 
Class of 2018 that will commence studies at 
the University of Oxford this October.  She 
was selected from a pool of 866 candidates nominated by their colleges and 
universities.  She plans to pursue an M.Phil. in Political Theory at Oxford.

Congratulations Sam!!!!  We are so proud of you and wish you the best!!!

UNANGAX RHODES SCHOLAR 
SAMANTHA MACK

HELPING IN  
GROWING OUR OWN
TAF Scholarship Recipient Sasha Bingaman 
attended the University of Missouri-Kansas City 
with a passion for art.  It all started from coloring 
books and finger painting which led to intense 
independent art classes in high school and left her 
with a desire to create!  Sasha was the recipient of 
the 2016 Andrew Gronholdt Arts Special Honors 
Scholarship. 

Dear Aleut Foundation,
I’m proud to say that in December 2017 I obtained my Bachelor 

of Arts in Studio Arts with an emphasis in Photography and 

Graphic Design from the University of Missouri-Kansas City.  

This was a huge goal for me and I could not have done it 

without your support. So, Thank You!  I am very excited to see 

what opportunities will come my way!
	

Sincerely,  

	
  Sasha Bingaman

NEW DEVELOPMENT  
DIRECTOR
TAF now has a new Development Director, 
Luke Stowe, who began working for the 
Foundation on January 22nd.  Luke was 
born in Juneau to Linwood and Maria 
(Philemonof) Stowe and grew up in 
Anchorage. He holds a Bachelor of Business 
Administration in Economics and Associate 
of Applied Science degrees in Automotive 
Technology and Heavy-Duty Transportation 
and Equipment from the University of 
Alaska Anchorage. Luke is a graduate of 
the TDX Corporation ASSET Management 
Training program and serves as Vice 
President on the TDX board of directors. 
A lifelong learner, he will pursue an MBA 
beginning this fall.

“I joined The Aleut Foundation 
as Development Director because 
it’s an opportunity to give back to 
the community which has given so 
generously to our people. My education 
is a direct result of the support 
provided by TAF and other Aleut 
organizations. Over the next year I 
will be reaching out to community 
leaders, stakeholders in the region, 
and you as Aleut shareholders and 
descendants to invite you to learn 
more about The Aleut Foundation and 
contribute to our mission of enhancing 
the life and culture of the Aleut people.”

	 - Luke Stowe

Laura Blankenship
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SUMMER CULTURE CAMP 
SCHOLARSHIPS
Remember to get those travel scholarship requests in 

early to attend this summer’s Culture Camps. 

THE DEADLINE TO SUBMIT YOUR REQUEST IS MAY 15TH!

This is very popular and don’t want you to miss out!!!

2018-2019 SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION  
DEADLINE IS JUNE 29TH

For information about scholarships, 
internships, travel scholarships or other 
programs we provide, please contact The 
Aleut Foundation at:

Phone: (907) 646-1929

Toll Free: (800) 232-4882 
          Ask for The Aleut Foundation

Fax:  (907) 646-1949

Email: taf@thealeutfoundation.org

Web: www.thealeutfoundation.org

ATTENTION
STUDENTS

Please send us your graduate date information so  

we can be sure to recognize your accomplishment  

in the next newsletter.

ARE YOU GRADUATING?

The Aleut Foundation provides an Advanced College 

Credit Scholarship for those students taking college 

courses while in high school. 

We had two students who earned their Associate’s 

degree by the time they graduated high school.

ARE YOU IN HIGH SCHOOL?

We hope you will like and 
share. Our goal is to provide 
meaningful information on 
educational and cultural 
opportunities for our Unangax. 
This is a great way to connect 
with those in our network and 
support “Growing our Own”.

THE ALEUT 
FOUNDATION  
IS ON FACEBOOK! 

HONORS 
Dennis Endresen University of Alaska Anchorage 

Margaret George Cuyahoga College 

Riley Hawkins-Hecock  Wesleyan University 

Colten Mack Northwest Indian College 

Kallin Spiller Seattle University

EXCEPTIONAL 
Martin Gundersen University of Alaska Anchorage 

Samantha Grove Central Washington University 

Larissa Orloff Western Governors University 

Lucas Peters Solano College 
Paula Pletnikoff Fort Lewis College	

ACHIEVEMENT 
Aiden Beers University of Alaska Anchorage 
Anna Beers Brigham Young University 
Sarah Long University of Alaska Anchorage 
Dustin Newman Northwest Indian College	

MERIT 
Izabella Hayes Santa Rosa Junior College 
Maxim Malavansky Northern Virginia College	

PART-TIME 
Jon Holmberg University of Alaska Anchorage 
Summer Mack Alaska Pacific University 
Ginger Miles Wayland Baptist University 
Oxcenia O'Domin Alaska Pacific University	

WORKING 
Madison Dempsey Pacific College of Oriental Medicine 

Audrey Foster Alaska Pacific University 
Angela Johnson University of Alaska Fairbanks 
Chantae Kochuten University of Alaska Anchorage  
Leann Mack Alaska Pacific University	

GRADUATE 
Laura Blankenship Point Loma Nazarene University 
Siri Gillespie Widener University 
Tiera Schroeder University of Alaska Anchorage

VOCATIONAL 
Annee Gruver AAPC 
Alexandra Holmberg Renton Technical College 
Cory Holmberg Renton Technical College 
Anna Stedman Seattle Central College 
Randy Samuelson AVTEC 
Stephen Werner AVTEC

2018 SPRING SCHOLARSHIPS

The Aleut Foundation is pleased to announce the recipients of

REMINDER

2018 Summer  
Scholarship  
deadline is  
APRIL 30TH

There is  
NO DEADLINE  
for vocational  
or career  
development  
scholarships!

CALL OUT FOR PHOTOS FOR THE  
2019 ALEUT CORPORATION CALENDAR!
Photos should include: 
- Wearing Aleut Bentwood Visors 
- Grandkids with grandparents 
- People and places in the Aleut Region 
- People performing cultural activities

We will do two monthly drawings of $50 until July 31st. 
First drawing will be March 31st

March 31 
April 30 
May 31 
June 30

Email the high resolution photos 
to info@aleutcorp.com subject: 
CALENDAR PHOTO CONTEST

Include names and locations.

Shareholders and descendants from all locations 
encouraged to participate!
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One Aleut Plaza
4000 Old Seward Highway, Suite 300
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Phone Number: 907.561.4300
Toll-Free: 800.232.4882
Fax Number: 907.563.4328
Email: receptionist@aleutcorp.com
Website: www.aleutcorp.com

Shareholder Affairs
Email: info@aleutcorp.com

Shareholder Records 
Email: records@aleutcorp.com

The Aleut Corporation reserves the right to edit and revise 
all news items  submitted for publication. ©2018

PRSRT FIRST CLASS

U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

Permit #69

Anchorage, AK

FIRST WEEK OF MAY 
7j Distributions Mailed

MAY 15  
Summer Culture Camp  
Scholarship Deadline

JUNE 29 
2018-2019 TAF  
Scholarship Deadline 

JUNE 29  
Board Packet 
Nomination Deadline

FIRST WEEK OF JULY 
Shareholder Dividends Mailed

AUGUST 10 
Shareholder Award 
Nomination Deadline

IMPORTANT 
ALEUT DATES

ANNUAL ALEUT PICNIC
JUNE 16, 2018 
NOON - 3PM

SAVE THE DATE

This is being held in conjunction with 

the Closing Ceremonies of the APIA 

Urban Unangax Culture Camp

There will be a chili cook-off  

so get ready to bring it on!  

We are looking for TAF alumni to 

help cook, set up and break down, 

as well as keeping an eye on the 

tables, etc.
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